
1 
 

 
 

 Village of Virgil 

 
 

President: Jamie LeBlanc 

5N939 Meredith Road, Suite 2 
Virgil, IL  60151 

Phone: (630) 365-6677   Fax: (630) 365-6489 

Treasurer:  Bridget Ruf 
Clerk: Daniela LeBlanc 

Trustees:  
Lisa Clark 

James Giannini 
Cheryl Hackbarth 

Email: clerk@villageofvirgil.net  
Website:  villageofvirgil.net 

Roger Markham 
Mark Thompson 

Debbie Washburn 
  
 

Board Meeting 
November 14, 2024 - 7:00 p.m. 

 
 

Zoning Enforcement: TBD 
 

CALL TO ORDER: 
The meeting was called to order by President LeBlanc at 7:00 PM.   
 
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE: 
President LeBlanc led the Pledge of Allegiance.   
 
ROLL CALL:   
President Jamie LeBlanc Present  Trustee Lisa Clark  Present 
Trustee Cheryl Hackbarth Present  Trustee Roger Markham Present 
Trustee James Giannini  Present  Trustee Mark Thompson Absent 
Trustee Debbie Washburn Present  Treasurer Bridget Ruf  Present 
Clerk Daniela LeBlanc  Present 
Zoning Enforcement Officer TBD 
 
All those answering “present” were physically present at the meeting unless noted above. 
Phone call means the trustee attended virtually via conference call.  
 
Present also: Mae Strobel; George Barrick; David Morales Jr; Alex McTavish; Cheryl 
O’Brien; Ryan Markham; Nick Petit 
 
 
APPROVAL OF AGENDA: 
President LeBlanc requested that the Board approve the November 14, agenda as 
stated. 
 
MOTION: Trustee Washburn 
SECOND: Trustee Markham 
AYES:  Trustees Clark, Giannini, Hackbarth, Markham, Washburn 
NAYS:  None 
ABSENT: Trustee Thompson 
Motion Carried: 5:0:1 
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APPROVAL OF MINUTES: 
President LeBlanc requested that the Board approve the October 10, 2024 minutes  
 
MOTION: Trustee Markham 
SECOND: Trustee Giannini 
AYES:  Trustees Clark, Giannini, Hackbarth, Markham, Washburn 
NAYS:  None 
ABSENT: Trustee Thompson 
Motion Carried: 5:0:1 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT:   

 NONE 

SHERIFF’s REPORT: 
 No report received 
 Two additional patrols were done but no report was generated yet 
 Treasurer Ruf and President LeBlanc are both able to access the RollCall 

System to look for those reports and pay for the additional patrols 

VILLAGE ENGINEER:  
 It’s been pretty quiet 
 The Dumdie property issue is ongoing 

RESOLUTIONS AND ORDINANCES:  
 ORDINANCE NO. 2024-08 AN ORDINANCE FOR THE LEVY AND ASSESSMENT OF 

TAXES FOR THE FISCAL YEAR BEGINNING MAY 1, 2024, AND ENDING APRIL 30, 
2025, FOR THE VILLAGE OF VIRGIL, KANE COUNTY, ILLINOIS 

 Treasurer Ruf explained the tax levy to board members since we have some new 
trustees 

 Treasurer Ruf questioned the dates on the title of the ordinance and attorney 
McTavish confirmed they are correct 

MOTION: Trustee Clark 
SECOND: Trustee Hackbarth 
AYES:  Trustees Clark, Giannini, Hackbarth, Markham, Washburn 
NAYS:  None 
ABSENT: Trustee Thompson 
Motion Carried: 5:0:1 ROLL CALL 
 

 RESOLUTION NO. 2024-09 A Resolution A Resolution Approving Meeting Schedule 
for 2025 

MOTION: Trustee Markham 
SECOND: Trustee Washburn 
AYES:  Trustees Clark, Giannini, Hackbarth, Markham, Washburn 
NAYS:  None 
ABSENT: Trustee Thompson 
Motion Carried: 5:0:1  
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 RESOLUTION NO. 2024-10 A Resolution Terminating the Contract Between the 

Village and SAFEbuilt Illinois, LLC 
 President LeBlanc explained the reason for the cancellation (e.g. portal still not up 

and running even though contract was signed more than a year ago; they also 
don’t seem to really want to work with us on making the portal usable for what 
we need as a municipality, Burlington also had lots of difficulties with them) 

 Kane County is working on having their own portal and we will go with this option 
and update the website once it is up 
 

MOTION: Trustee Clark 
SECOND: Trustee Hackbarth 
AYES:  Trustees Clark, Giannini, Hackbarth, Markham, Washburn 
NAYS:  None 
ABSENT: Trustee Thompson 
Motion Carried: 5:0:1  ROLL CALL 
 

 RESOLUTION NO. 2024-12 A Resolution Adopting the Kane County Natural Hazard 
Mitigation Plan 

 This is needed to be eligible for federal funds in case of a Natural Disaster 
occurring. 

 
MOTION: Trustee Washburn 
SECOND: Trustee Giannini 
AYES:  Trustees Clark, Giannini, Hackbarth, Markham, Washburn 
NAYS:  None 
ABSENT: Trustee Thompson 
Motion Carried: 5:0:1 ROLL CALL 
 

 RESOLUTION NO. 2024-11 A Resolution Approving a Contract with Kane County for 
Animal Control and Housing Services 

 The consensus was to obtain more information on what Animal Control would 
handle and President LeBlanc suggested to table this resolution for now and put 
it back on the December Agenda 

 
MOTION: Trustee Markham 
SECOND: Trustee Clark 
AYES:  Trustees Clark, Giannini, Hackbarth, Markham, Washburn 
NAYS:  None 
ABSENT: Trustee Thompson 
Motion Carried: 5:0:1  
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PRESIDENT’S REPORT: 
 See attached 

ATTORNEY’S REPORT: 
 President LeBlanc requested we move forward with the violations by Resident 

Brummel (property not being maintained) in January 2025 

CLERK’S REPORT:  
 See attached  

TREASURER’S REPORT:  
Treasurer Ruf presented the treasurer report and the November 2024 bills for approval, 
see attached  
 
MOTION: Trustee Washburn 
SECOND: Trustee Markham 
AYES:  Trustees Clark, Giannini, Hackbarth, Markham, Washburn 
NAYS:  None 
ABSENT: Trustee Thompson 
Motion Carried: 5:0:1 ROLL CALL 
 
ZONING ENFORCEMENT OFFICER:  NONE 
 
PLANNING AND ZONING BOARD:  
NONE 
 
COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE:   
NONE 
 
COMP. PLAN COMMITTEE: President LeBlanc wants to start meeting on this beginning 
of 2025 and asked trustees and residents if anyone was interested in participating 
 
OTHER BUSINESS:   

 Trustee Clark asked about the happenings at the gas station in Lily Lake (Rte 
64/Rte 47): no truck stop but they are putting in a diesel island, an Dunkin Donuts 
and a parking lot for (5) trucks as well as a Scooby’s 

 
PUBLIC COMMENT:  
NONE 
. 
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ADJOURN: at 7:39pm 
 
MOTION: Trustee Markham 
SECOND: Trustee Clark 
AYES:  Trustees Clark, Giannini, Hackbarth, Markham, Washburn 
NAYS:  None 
ABSENT: Trustee Thompson 
Motion Carried: 5:0:1  
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
Daniela LeBlanc 
Clerk of the Village of Virgil   



























VILLAGE OF VIRGIL 
5N939 Meredith Rd., Suite 2 

Virgil, IL 60151 
Phone: 630-365-6677 Fax: 630-365-6489 

clerk@villageofvirgil.net 
villageofvirgil.net 

 
 

Regular Monthly Meetings 
Village Board 2nd Thursday of each month at 7:00 

pm. 
Committee of the Whole 4th Thursday of each month at 7:00 

pm. Scheduled as needed if there is 
an agenda. 

Planning and Zoning Board 1st Tuesday of the month at 7:00 pm. 
Scheduled as needed if there is an 

agenda. 
Comprehensive Land Use Plan 

Committee 
3rd Tuesday of the month at 7:00 pm. 

Scheduled as needed if there is an 
agenda. 

 
 All meetings are open to the public. 

 
 All meetings are held at S.S. Peter and Paul Parish Center located at 5N939 

Meredith Road in Virgil.  
 

 Notice of “Special” meetings other than the above regularly scheduled meetings will 
be posted here and/or published on our website with at least 24 hours notice.  

 
 Approved minutes of the Village of Virgil Board Meetings will be posted on our 

website after approval.  
 

SCHEDULED VILLAGE BOARD MEETINGS FOR 2025 
 

JANUARY 09     FEBRUARY 13  MARCH 13 
APRIL 10   MAY 08   JUNE 12  
JULY 10   AUGUST 14   SEPTEMBER 11 
OCTOBER 09   NOVEMBER 13  DECEMBER 11 
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Presidents Report – November 14, 2024 
 Tornado Siren – the only update I have is that the land surveyors were doing their on-site 

work this week.  Once that is done, they will write-up the Plat of Easement, send it to me, 
then I can forward on to the Forest Preserve for review.   

 Chucks Bar & Grill/64 Corral – I have been talking to Dan White about Chucks.  He has 
been looking for ways to reduce costs as they have been skyrocketing as time has moved 
on.  Trying to incorporate the old building into the new was causing a lot of unneeded cost.  I 
walked him through how to apply for a demo permit.  Dan also was having issues with the 
front parking lot size.  I worked with Alex and communicated that he needs at least 50’ in 
front and 40’ from the read property line giving him 110’ in-between to move the restaurant 
around in.  Dan stated he would like to have all the information ready by mid-December to 
submit for a building permit.  They would like to get the building up in January/February with 
a proposed May 1st opening date. 

 SafeBuilt – A year ago in October we signed the first contract with SafeBuilt.  Unfortunately, 
we are still not up-and-running and have no portal to do anything through.  After you all 
provided feedback to me about what you thought of the portal, I relayed that info to Kati who 
said that we should get together to discuss.  We set a meeting date, then it got moved.  Then 
it got canceled and changed to a phone meeting.  I called, left a voice-mail, but nothing.  In 
meeting with the Mayors of Lily Lake & Burlington, Burlington is using SafeBuilt as well and 
has been having “challenges” with them.   I discussed with the Clerk, Treasurer, Alex, and 
Trustee Thompson and I would like to cut our losses and go back to Kane County.  I have 
been directing Dan White of Chucks through Kane County because the last thing I want to do 
is have this process add to his challenges. 

 Widening of Route 47 – I recently participated in a meeting with a variety of individuals 
effected by the widening of Route 47.  It is a working group that will be meeting at least 
monthly for a while and then quarterly to guide the process and hopefully come up with 
solutions to challenging issues that this would pose to downtown Elburn and Lily Lake.  
Construction is at least 10-15 years off, but that will arrive sooner than later.   

 Alignment of Meredith & Peplow Roads – As an aside to the Rt 47 meeting, I have 
reached out to various individuals of the Kane County Highway Department looking for 
information on that project, I have asked for any proposed maps of what this would look like 
be made available to us as I would like to add this into our Comprehensive Land Use Plan.  
Kane County’s projection for 2050 is for Meredith Rd to be well over capacity in truck traffic 
and be extremely congested.  I would like to take the lead with the information that they 
provide and start working with our state and federal representatives to secure funding for 
planning, land acquisition, and eventually construction to move this project along.   

 Comprehensive Land Use Plan – my intention is to kick this off after the new year. 
 Animal Control and Housing Services Contract – I wanted to discuss briefly with 

everyone.  We have never entered into this contract with the county as it puts the financial 
burden on the Village, not the caller.  In previous discussions with officials, if someone calls 
animal control by the time the officer arrives on-site the animal has either moved on, or been 
taken care of by a resident.  I don’t want the financial responsibility, but let’s discuss.   

 Kane County Natural Hazard Mitigation Plan – we need to pass this resolution so in the 
event of a natural disaster the Village would be able to receive federal disaster relief funds is 
my understanding 



Village of Virgil  President: Jamie LeBlanc 
Clerk: Daniela LeBlanc 

5N939 Meredith Road, Suite 2 
Virgil, IL  60151 

Phone:  (630) 365-6677   Fax: (630) 365-6489 
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Board Meeting – Clerk Report 

November 14, 2024 
7:00 p.m. 

 

 
 

 Election Petitions for the three trustee positions up for elections must be 
filed with me this week. 

 We received a FOIA request from a Kane County Reporter regarding the 
active employee roster including names, titles and salaries. 

 We received a FOIA request from ComEd regarding an accident at 2N691 
Landrose Lane (someone hit a transformer). I advised that this is not 
within village limits nor would we have any documentation regarding this 
matter and they have to contact the Sheriff’s Department. 

 We received an inquiry from Metro West Council to see if we want to 
participate in the Animal Control contract with Kane County. I advised 
that we would not per decisions on prior years.  

 2025 meeting dates will be loaded onto the website and I will also contact 
the Kane County Chronicle to publish them. 

 We received an inquiry about a solar installation permit but the property is 
located in KS. I advised accordingly. 

 Metro West Council inquired about the contact info for our Treasurer and I 
advised accordingly. 

 We received two zoning petitions reviews from Kane County regarding 
properties outside of village limits. One was rezoning an AG property to 
account for residential use of the house located on the property and one 
was moving the driveway. I responded that we had no objections. 
 

 
 Daniela LeBlanc 
 Village Clerk 
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